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2024 Accomplishments  
The Emergency Telephone Systems Board (ETSB) is comprised of Police, Fire and 
elected officials from Naperville, Aurora, and North Aurora in addition to two Naperville 
residents and one Aurora resident. In 2024, the ETSB met quarterly to manage the 
Emergency Telephone System Fund and coordinate the implementation, upgrade and 
maintenance of the emergency telephone system. In accordance with 50 ILCS 750, the 
ETSB reviewed and accepted the receipt of $5,541,365.57 in E911 surcharge funds 
from the State of Illinois to reimburse allowable expenditures. $3,058,871.20 was 
approved for transfer to the City of Naperville General Fund and $2,482,494.37 was 
approved for transfer to the City of Aurora.  

 

2024 Challenges  
 

 

 

 

2025 Upcoming Work  
The ETSB will continue to meet quarterly to review revenues received and approve 
reimbursements for allowable expenditures associated with the emergency telephone 
system. The board will ensure funds are allocated transparently in compliance with the 
ETSB Act to advance the public safety communications for the cities of Naperville, 
Aurora and North Aurora.  In 2022 and 2023, the ETSB reviewed and accepted the 
receipt of $1,865,367.41 in E911 special distributions from the State of Illinois. These 
funds remain in the Emergency Telephone System Fund to reimburse portions of future 
capital project expenditures for both Naperville and Aurora.  

 


